
Friends of Centurion Way Engagement Strategy
Centurion Way is a shared pedestrian and cycle path along the old Chichester to Midhurst railway line and is widely used for both leisure and commuting.  Its wide borders also provide an important habitat for wildlife.  Although not officially recognised as such, it is a much treasured ‘community asset’ and used by a wide variety of people. Our comprehensive dossier from January 2018 provides more detail.

The new Whitehouse Farm (WHF) Development now poses a significant threat to the future of the southern end of Centurion Way due to its proposed diversion around land allocated by the developers for new playing fields for Bishop Luffa School.  The Southern Access Road to the new development also presents design challenges, where it meets Centurion Way.

The Friends of Centurion Way aim to preserve and enhance this important local asset for everyone.

Our Core Objectives are:

· To preserve the use of Centurion Way for commuting and recreation

· To ensure that the proposed diversion at the southern end of the path, which would be to the detriment of all current and future users, is not approved.

· To protect Centurion Way as a wildlife corridor along the route of the old railway line, retaining its wide verges, cuttings and embankments.

· To enhance local connectivity by providing additional, safe infrastructure links between WHF, the city centre, railway/bus station and to the rest of the local walking and cycle network.

Our Core Message to local authorities, the developers and Bishop Luffa school is that, by working together and building on the design proposals submitted by John Grimshaw, the original creator of the path, we can find a ‘win-win’ design solution for the mutual benefit of all users and interested parties.

Our Methods of Communicating this Core Message to key stakeholders will be to raise and maintain our profile, through correspondence (letter and E-mail), our Web Site (www.centurionway.org.uk), our Newsletters, Facebook, Press Releases and Events.  Personal Contact will also be important, including a presence on the path to canvass support.

Key Stakeholders include but are not restricted to: The City, District and County Councils, the WHF developers, Bishop Luffa School, local Residents Associations, the South Downs National Park Authority, local residents – our 500 + Supporters.


